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October 07, 2020 

 

 

 

To: Mr. Thomas Nadeau 

Chief Environmental Health Officer  

Division of Environmental Health, DPHSS 

 

Re: Jesus is Lord Church Guam Facility Mitigation Plans 

 

 

Dear Sir,  

 

As per Executive Order No. 2020-36, relative to Places of Worship, Jesus is Lord Church Guam 

intends to resume church services with the following: 

 

1. We will resume services, ceremonies, and operations, at no greater than twenty-five percent 

(25%) occupancy load.  

 

2. We will observe all mitigation measures imposed in applicable DPHSS guidance, including, but 

not limited to, social distancing of at least six (6) feet and posting of appropriate signage; frequent 

cleaning of all surfaces; and mandating the wearing of face masks.  

  

Guidelines for October 11, 2020 Church Reopening: 

1. The congregation will be advised to come at least 10-15 minutes prior to start of service as there 

will be mandatory safety screenings before they enter the church facility. 

 

2. Every person will be required to sanitize their hands as they enter the church with the assistance 

of Ushers. Hand-gel sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol will be available before entering the 

sanctuary. 

 

3. Entrance and Exit doors will be designated to establish one way routes. 

 

4. Non-contact temperature screening for attendees will be conducted before entering the church 

facility. 

 

5. Some CDC guidelines such as refraining from handshaking and hugging will be practiced. 
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6. Attendees from the same household will be seated together but those who do not live in the same 

household must maintain a physical distance of at least 6 feet.  

 

7. There will be mandatory wearing of mask while inside the church. 

 

8. There will be no nursery or Sunday school provided at this time. 

 

9. Drop boxes for offering will be placed strategically.  

 

10. Microphones, music instruments, and other items on the pulpit will be disinfected between 

each service. 

 

11. Attendees who traveled from a Coronavirus hit area, or have come into contact with COVID-

19 in the past 2 weeks, and those who are currently sick or have fever will be advised not to come. 

 

12. An online service will be recommended to the elderly, or those with other existing illnesses, 

and to those who are not comfortable meeting in person at this time.  

 

We hope you will find these Facility Mitigation Plans in order. Should you need more information, 

please feel free to contact me at (671) 689-7877 or email: ptrevelynarmia@jilusa.com. 

 

We look forward to your favorable response. 

 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Church Pastor 
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